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FEMS solicit to the EC

On  March 7  2017, our federation responded to the FEMS application 

regarding the state of implementation of Directive 88/2003 in Romania.

We showed in the document that following the negotiations of the trade

union federations with the Ministry of  Health and the Ministry of Labor in the 

autumn of  2016, the Ministry of  Health elaborated an order regarding the 

necessity and intentions of implementing the directive (order 1375/2016).

We have specified in the document that in order to implement the 

directive it is necessary to change the personnel norm, in the sense of 

increasing the number of positions of doctors employed.

The minister's order, unfortunately, does not stipulate the obligation to 

employ more physicians.  Furthermore,  the  normative act specifies  that it will 
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apply only in the departments with sufficient number of employees, and the 

decision to apply remains at the discretion of the department heads and the 

hospital managers.

We considered that a directive of such great importance must be 

implemented uniformly in all health care institutions, even if this requires efforts 

by the employer to remove more items in the competition and to budget them.

In this respect, our document to the European Commission has shown 

that the intention to comply with the directive is at a declarative level at the 

moment, and additional efforts are needed to be implemented in all hospitals.

On March 14, 2017 (exactly one week after the date we had sent the 

document to the European Commission), we were personally contacted by mail 

and informed that our letter was officially registered and that our information will 

be analyzed in light of the applicable laws in the European Union. I have been 

informed that our document has received a registration number, that a 

verification process will be triggered and that we will be informed of the outcome

of the checks and of the measures required to solve the reported problems.

We do not know if our actions were effective and whether they had an 

immediate result, but three weeks after receiving the answer from the European 

Commission, some hospitals began trying to implement the order  by offering a 

day off to doctors after a guard.

As we have outlined in our document, this could only be done in 

sufficiently staffed sections.

Since not all departments have sufficient staff, as long as there are 

specialties that have a high staff shortage, the non-uniform implementation of 

the directive (and the ministerial order) created disputes between colleagues 

and a tense atmosphere between doctors and hospital management.



In this regard, we are back with the idea that the effective and unitary 

implementation of the directive requires a change in the staffing norm in all 

hospitals in the country, this being the direct responsibility of the Ministry of 

Health and the management of hospitals.

    




